
 

Catterick Parish Council 
 

Clerk:  Diane Kirkham, Limekiln Farm, East Appleton, Richmond, DL10 7QE 
Tel: 01748 811367   email: catterickpc.dsk@gmail.com 

 
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting Monday 10th January 2022 
Present: Cllr Campbell, Cllr Oselton, Cllr Claypole 
Clerk 
In attendance; County Councillor Les, District Councillor Threlfall 

1. Apologises for absence; 

Cllr Bannister, Cllr Rowe, Major Graham & PCSO Diane Smith 

2. Open forum.  

2 members of the public attended to discuss the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 
celebrations later in the meeting 

3. Reports 

3.1 Police report.  
PCSO Smith sent out the report. The Clerk had previously sent it out to the Parish 
Councillors. 
Report from 03/12/21 – 07/01/22 
4 Crimes reported -2 Violence – 1 incident involved a male and female assault on 
each other which is still under investigation, 1 violent incident had no lines of enquiry. 
1 Crime (Theft) – Report of theft from a shop, there were no lines of enquiry. 
1 Crime (Fraud) – Person reports a fraudulent call claiming to be from the police, this 
was passed to Action Fraud.  
1 Road Traffic Collision Report – Report of a non- serious collision-the investigation 
is still ongoing. 
2 Anti-Social Behaviour Nuisance Reports – 1 report of an intoxicated male causing 
nuisance, officers escorted him from the area.  1 report of unwanted texts, advice 
was given. 
5 Person/Safety /Warning reports – 
1 Suspicious Report - 1 report of a male taking photos of houses, this information 
was passed to the Neighbourhood Policing Team for passing patrols.     
2 Concern incidents.  -   1 report for concern for a female in the cemetery who was 
dealt with by officers and received medical care.  1 report for concern of a friend who 
was found safe and well.  
2 Abandoned 999 call – calls were made in error 
1 Administration incident – Project Servator operating at Marne Barracks.  
Tea with NYP… at Booth Hall - No meetings, until further notice. 
Project Servator is up and running in Richmondshire. 
We will be here, unannounced.  We can be at any place, anytime and anywhere.    
North Yorkshire Community Messaging    
This is a free system that allows people to receive the latest crime notifications and 
community news in their neighbourhoods.  People can register on www.nycm.co.uk     
Contact North Yorkshire Police 

http://www.nycm.co.uk/


Please visit our website www.northyorkshire.police.uk for advice regarding Crime 
Prevention and safety advice.  
Emergency - 999 
National 24hr non-emergency number 101  
- 101 calls cost 15 pence per call from mobile or landline,  
 regardless of length of call  
Call ‘Crimestoppers’ anonymously on 0800 555 111 
Contact Details: PCSO 3521 Di Smith 
diane.smith3521@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk 

3.2 County Councillor Les.  
Covid numbers in North Yorkshire have risen sharply to 1500/100,000 cases but 
thankfully the severity of the disease is less than with the previous variants. The case 
numbers are expected to peak at the end of January. It is expected that the absentee 
level will have risen to  25% by this time and the County Council have been asking 
for volunteers from departments to help with vital services such as caring. 
Without the pandemic there would be a need to increase the number of people 
employed in the Care sector. NYCC have launched the ‘Make Care Matter’ campaign 
to try and increase the numbers entering this profession. 
NYCC have £30million to use over 10 years to install electric charging points 
throughout the County. Catterick Village is to be used as a Pilot village. 
Northern Power Grid are installing the electric for the new retail park at Scotch 
Corner. This will mean closing the Richmond to Skeeby Rd for 3 months starting at 
the end of February– The diversion will be along the service road from Scotch Corner 
to J52 and then along the A6136 to Richmond. The Council are still having meetings 
with National PowerGrid to try and alter how the work is carried out to try and 
alleviate the problem. 
3.3 Cllr Threlfall 
RDC is making available Covid Support for businesses and the Additional 
Restrictions Grant scheme is again available to support Community Associations 
such as halls and sports and Social Clubs. 
The Community Infra Structure Fund will be running for another year. 
3.4 District Councillor Rowe 
Cllr Rowe emailed his report to the Clerk and this was read out by Cllr Campbell. 
There was a full District Council meeting on the 7th December 2021. Amongst other 
things the Council decided to lobby central government about inadequate emergency 
funding after storm Arwen and inadequate funding of public transport after the 
publication of the government’s integrated rail plan. 
It was also noted that the political balance of committees had been adjusted after the 
defection of a conservative member to the ruling “Richmondshire Together” group. 
The District Council has its first Corporate Board meeting of 2022 tomorrow 
(Tuesday) when the finances for the new financial year will be discussed. However, 
the Council’s council tax precept will not be set until February. Proposals include 
additional funds for improving Richmond swimming pool and affordable housing in 
Bainbridge. There’s also a proposal for funds to help local businesses to take on new 
apprentices. 

3.4 Marne Barracks. 
Major Graham emailed his report to the Clerk and this was read out by Cllr Campbell 
5 RA have Officers and Soldiers deployed helping with the NHS. 
32 RE have 150 pax deployed with NATO to Poland. 
The remainder personnel from both Regiments have returned from XMAS leave, 
however most are working from home where possible. 

http://www.northyorkshire.police.uk/
mailto:diane.smith3521@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk


4. Minutes 
 The minutes of the meeting held on 6th December 2021 were approved 
 
Proposed: Cllr Oselton Seconded: Cllr Campbell 

5. Matters arising.   

None 

6. Current Issues.  

6.1 Queen’s Jubilee.  
It was decided to hold the celebrations for the Queen’s Jubilee on the Sunday 5th 
June, the same day as the official Big Jubilee Lunch. The format will be similar to the 
celebrations that were held for her last Jubilee. Lunch at the Sports Fields (the Clerk 
will check if this is alright) followed by activities for the children and possibly activities 
or displays by different village groups followed by a disco for children and later, one 
for adults. It was decided that a separate meeting needs to be held to discuss and 
organise the celebrations. Representatives from the different organisations in the 
village will be invited to join this as the Parish Council wants the whole community to 
be involved. The Clerk will contact them. 

7. Accounts 

7.1 The periodic accounts 
These were circulated prior to the meeting and were approved and accepted by the 
members. 
 
Proposed: Cllr Claypole   Seconded: Cllr Oselton 
 

7.2 Precept for 2022-2023 
As discussed last month there seemed no reason to increase the precept asked for, 
for next year. £34.600 will be requested from RDC 

8. Correspondence.  

None  
 

9. Planning Applications. 

None. 

10. Minor Matters. 

None 
 
The meeting closed at 19.45 
 
Date of next meeting February 7th 2022 
 
 
   Signed..........................................     
 
 
   Dated...........................................                             
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